
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 4, 2013 
 
Present:    Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser 
      Jennifer Gaudette             
 
Guests:     Chief David Wentworth 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The Select Board will not meet on November 11, 2013 in observance of the Veterans’ 
Day Holiday. 
 
The board reviewed the tax rate information provided by the Department of Revenue 
Administration.  The board will use $50,000 to offset the tax rate for 2013.  The town 
portion of the tax rate will go down this year.  Local school rate is up. 
 
The board reviewed an amended septic plan for Lipson Trust, Map 215, Lot 24.1. 
 
The board approved an addition to the Jeanie Munro property located on Map 217, Lot 
10.2. 
 
The board reviewed a Shoreland Permit Application that has been filed with the State for 
the Ski Hearth Farm LLC, (Davis Mangold).  Map 207, Lot 10. 
 
The board discussed an e-mail from Lynn Mayo in regard to septic approval.  The 
property in question has a 2 bedroom system and a building permit will be requested for 
an additional bedroom.  Ms. Mayo indicated that the State requires a plan to be in place if 
the system fails.  The board has previously required the system to be put in place for an 
additional bedroom. 
 
The board discussed the new Health Trust rates for the 2014 year which includes a 7.9% 
increase.  The dental plan has no increase this year.  The board will look at options.  
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of October 21 and 28, 2013, 
seconded by MR. STRASSER.   The motion passed unanimously. 
 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a 
motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 
PM.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday November 18, 2013 at the 
Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 



 
 
 
 


